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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

NOVEMBER 2018 

Thursday 29 Bledington News Dinner, Kingôs Head (p 4)    7.00pm 

DECEMBER 2018 

Saturday 1  Breakfast With Santa, Village Hall (p 6)    8.30am 

Sunday 2 Christmas Bazaar, Village Hall (p 6)     2.00pm 

Monday 3  Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall (p 19)    8.00pm 

Wednesday 5 Mobile Library in New Road  (p 24)     2.15pm 

Wednesday 5 Gourmet Burger Night every Wednesday, Kingôs Head (p 25) 

Wednesday 5  Idbury, Bould and Foscot Parish Meeting (p 20)  6.30pm 

Wednesday 5  Stock your Shop Christmas Party, Village Hall (p 7) 7.30pm 

Friday 7  Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, Village Hall (p 5)  10.30am 

Saturday 8 Here we Come A-Carolling, Kingham School (p 12)  7.30pm 

Monday 10 Long Walk, meet at Village Hall      9.30am 

Tuesday 11 Lunch Club, Wychwood Golf Club (p 13)    12.30pm 

Wednesday 12  Muscular Dystrophy Lunch, 2 Church Villas (p 19) 12.30pm  

Wednesday 12 Arts Society, Cotswolds, The Christmas Story  (p 15) 11.30am 

Thursday 13  NOTTS Christmas Drink and Fare (p 11)    7.30pm 

Friday 14 Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, Village Hall (p 5)  10.30am 

Sunday 16 Quiz Night, Kingôs Head (p 12)      7.00pm 

Friday 21 Christmas Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, V. Hall (p 5) 10.30am 

Short Walk.  There is no Short Walk in December 

JANUARY 2019 

Wednesday 2 Mobile Library in New Road  (p 24)     2.15pm 

Friday 4  Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, Village Hall (p 5)  10.30am 

Wednesday 9 Arts Society, Cotswolds, Cover Design  (p 15)   11.30am 

Friday 11 Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, Village Hall (p 5)  10.30am 

Monday 14 Long Walk, meet at Village Hall      9.30am 

Wednesday 16  Lunch Club, Kingôs Head (p 13)      12.30pm 

Thursday 17 Punch and Judy, a History, NCANT (p 17)    2.00pm 

Friday 18 Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, Village Hall (p 5)  10.30am 

Sunday 20 Quiz Night, Kingôs Head (p 13)      7.00pm 

Tuesday 22 Muscular Dystrophy Lunch, 2 Church Villas (p 19)   12.30pm 

WEDNESDAY 23    BLEDINGTON NEWS COPY DEADLINE       12.00pm 

Friday 25 Rendezvous, Coffee and a Chat, Village Hall (p 5)  10.30am 

Friday 25 Larks and Magic.  An Evening with E Nesbit (p 5)  7.30pm 

Monday 28 Short Walk, meet at Village Hall      10.00am 
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WE WELCOME NEWS CONTRIBUTIONS TO  

BLEDINGTON, FOXHOLES AND FOSCOT NEWS 

Please send your news contributions at any time for the  
February 2019 Issue 

Deadline for receipt is 12.00 Noon Wednesday 23 January 2019 

Please send news contributions for Bledington News to the editors, Wendy 

and Sinclair Scott, by paper copy to 4 Old Forge Close, Bledington, Chipping 

Norton, OX7 6XW or email us at sinclair.scott@btinternet.com  Tel: 01608 

658624. 

Bledington News is published in full colour at www.bledingtoncalendar.com 

Please ensure you have a prompt acknowledgement of your  

contribution sent by email; this makes it certain we have received it. 

News contributions may be subject to editorial adjustment and regrettably, 

if received after the deadline time, cannot be included. 

FROM THE EDITORS 
Wendy and Sinclair Scott 

May we wish all our readers in Bledington, Foscot and Foxholes a Happy 

Christmas and a Peaceful and Prosperous New Year. 

The Bledington Village Website, Bledington.com has been a disaster for a 

number of months.  It has not been maintained or kept up to date and in the 

last months it has been hacked into and essentially made unuseable.   

NOTTS to the rescue!  The Bledington Ladies Group wanted its own reliable 

website for its members.  NOTTS have offered us space on their website to 

load editions of Bledington News.  The website already has most of the 2018 

Editions and this newsletter and subsequent ones will continue to be available 

for everyone until we have a working Village website.   

Our thanks to Avril Collis for her expertise and willing offer; greatly 

appreciated.  You can see Bledington News in the NOTTS Bledington Calendar 

at www.bledingtoncalendar.com   

Avril is offering to place all the Village and other Local Events on their 

website calendar.  See page 13. 

Fund raising for the St Leonardôs Church Roof replacement will start in the 

New Year but events are already being organised to contribute towards the 

large costs that will be known when estimates are in.  See page 7. 

How will Santa be arriving in Bledington this year?  Find out on Saturday 1 

December when he will arrive at 9.30am at the Village Hall to talk to all the 

children in Bledington. 

That is followed on Sunday 2 December by a Christmas Bazaar, an 

opportunity for you to do some Christmas Shopping: find that wreath or plant. 
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Bledington News is uploaded monthly to  

bledingtoncalendar.com   

See Bledington News in full Colour  

All Your Up -to-Date Information  

ôBledington Calendarõ is the NOTTS website and  

Bledington News will be uploaded to this website until 

Bledington.com is reinstated  

We thank the NOTTS Committee for giving us this facility  

.ƭŜŘƛƴƎǘƻƴ bŜǿǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ  
¢ƘŜ YƛƴƎΩǎ IŜŀŘΣ .ƭŜŘƛƴƎǘƻƴ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нф bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлму 

тΦллǇƳ ŦƻǊ тΦолǇƳ 
¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ϻно όLƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ϻо ǘƻ .ƭŜŘƛƴƎǘƻƴ bŜǿǎύ  wŀƉŜ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŀŘǾƛǎŜ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŘƛŜǘŀǊȅ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎ 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ {ǳŜ ŀƴŘ ¢ƻƴȅ ²ƛƴŘǎƻǊ ƻƴ срурнр ƻǊ 
ǘƻƴȅΦƎΦǿƛƴŘƻǎǊϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

[Ŝǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǎƻ ŎŀǘŜǊƛƴƎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜŘ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ¸ƻǳǊ aƻƴǘƘƭȅ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

BLEDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
Christine Allen, Parish Council Clerk. 

The Election of Councillors is due to take place in May, 2019 and if anyone 

is interested in becoming a Councillor for the village we would like to invite 

you to any of the forthcoming meetings to see what takes place. Please check 

the Parish Council notice boards for the date and time of the meetings. 

(These are usually the first Monday of each month at 8pm in the Village Hall). 
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RENDEZVOUSRENDEZVOUS  
Coffee and a Chat 

in the Village Hall 
Every Friday Morning 
10.30am to 12.00noon 

  Pop in for the best value cuppa in the Cotswolds ï just 
Ã1 with biscuits and free refills! 

BLEDINGTON VILLAGE HALL 
Jenny Beacham 

RENDEZVOUS CONTINUES THROUGHOUT DECEMBER WITH 
NO BREAKS. 
Friday 21 December   A Rendezvous Special.  Coffee, Mince Pies, a 

Raffle and a Lucky Dip ï all in aid of the Church roof. 

Very Happy Christmas! 

TWO FUND RAISERS   CHRISTMAS AT THE HALL!  
Saturday 1 December - Breakfast With Santa.  Breakfast from 

8.30am, stalls from 9.00am, Santa arrives at 9.30am.  

Sunday 2 December Christmas Bazaar.  2.00 - 4.30pm with the 

Bumper Hamper Raffle, stalls, Wine or Whinge, Teas and mince pies. 

There is something for everyone on both days so please come along and 

support your Village Hall! 

Friday, 25 January ï Larks and Magic ï An Evening with E. Nesbit 

7.30pm ï Tickets available soon! Ã15 each to include a light supper. 

This event is in association with Air in G ï Arts in Rural Gloucestershire. All 

those we have had have proved to be great entertainment and this should 

also be a good evening out.  Look out for the flyer coming through your 

letterbox in January!  

NO DRIVING, NO PARKING PROBLEMS, FOOD INCLUDED, LICENSED BAR 

There appear to have been a lot of breakages of crockery etc. at the Hall in 

the last few months, indeed the white cups and saucers are so depleted that 

we run out at Rendezvous! The small red teapot has been broken and also 

one of the glass jugs badly chipped. If you unfortunately break something 

while using the Hall, please just tell me so that we or you can replace it. It is 

inevitable that breakages happen but we need to know please! 
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ŦǊƻƳ фΦллŀƳ   -   {ŀƴǘŀ ŀǊǊƛǾŜǎ фΦолŀƳ 

.ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘǎΣ {ǘŀƭƭǎΣ {ŀƴǘŀΩǎ DǊƻǧƻ ϧ ƎƛƊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ 

tŜōōƭȅ Iƛƭƭ bǳǊǎŜǊȅΣ CƭŀƳƛƴƎƻ /ŀǊŘǎΣ 

 CǳǎŜŘ Dƭŀǎǎ WŜǿŜƭƭŜǊȅΣ CƻǊ/ŀƴŘƭŜǎΣ /ǊŀƊǎΣ bŜŀƭǎ ¸ŀǊŘ 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ wŀƉŜ 

/IwL{¢a!{ .!½!!w 
нΦлл - пΦолta 

.¦at9w I!at9w w!CC[9Σ {¢![[{ ϧ D!a9{ 
wb[L {ǘŀƭƭΣ WŜǿŜƭƭŜǊȅ ϧ ²ŀǘŎƘŜǎΣ CƭŀƳƛƴƎƻ /ŀǊŘǎΣ  

.ƭƛǎǎ ±ƛƴǘŀƎŜΣ /ŀƴŘƭŜǎ ϧ 5ŞŎƻǳǇŀƎŜΣ /ŀƪŜǎ 

{!¢¦w5!¸Σ м{!¢¦w5!¸Σ м{¢{¢  59/9a.9w59/9a.9w  

{¦b5!¸Σ н{¦b5!¸Σ нb5b5  59/9a.9w59/9a.9w  
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STOCK YOUR SHOP CHRISTMAS PARTY!!  
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ST LEONARDôS ROOF - ROOF LEAD THEFT 
Alo÷se Packe, Churchwarden 

A specification has been drawn up and 4 specialist companies have been 

asked to quote for the replacement roof.  There will be quotes for different 

types of roof covering and also for an alarm.    

Tenders will be received by the first week of December and then we will be 

able to make a decision as to which covering will be appropriate and, more 

importantly, affordable.   

The covering on the roof is not quite water tight so we are praying for a 

mild winter.  Please bear with us when coming to services.  There are some 

pews which are a bit damp.  We will do our best to keep everything and 

everyone completely dry over the Christmas period. 

We are in the process of setting up a fund raising campaign and this will 

start in the New Year when the costs will be known but already enquiries are 

being made.   

We will be setting up a Fabric Fund Account but if anyone wishes to donate 

sooner than that please make your donation to St Leonardôs PCC and it will be 

transferred to the Fund Account when this is opened.   

Cheques etc. can be delivered to the Churchwardens; Alo÷se Packe at The 

Stewardôs House, Chapel Lane, Barry Way at 5 The Paddocks or to our 

Treasurer Jeremy Gould at The Old Bakehouse, Church Street.   Thank you. 
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BLEDINGTON PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Ms J Kewley; Headteacher 

    Eloise (left) one of 

our pupils, along with 

her family, had the 

honour of launching the 2018 Poppy Appeal at Stow-

on-the-Wold.  Eloise had entered The Bert England 

Remembrance Competition and won first prize with 

her fantastic T-shirt design.  Her design has been 

used on T-shirts, sweatshirts, tea towels and other 

merchandise which will be sold locally this year to 

raise money for the Poppy Appeal.  A worthy 

achievement. 

    On Tuesday, a small team of Year 4ôs went to 

Bourton-on-the-water Primary school to play a 

football tournament.  Adam, Xavier, Cameron, 

Alexander, Monty, Nat, Martha and Rubi formed our 

team.  We played Swell and Longborough team but we lost as they scored lots 

of goals, then we played Great Rissington School when we got a draw. Against 

Bourton B team we thrashed them 5-0.  We came second overall; we were 

very proud of how well we did.  (Football report Written by Alexander, 

Cameron, Monty and Nat).  

Green class had an afternoon of Design 

and Technology using Kônex, challenged to 

design and build a machine using specified 

criteria. Claudia and Ailsa produced a 

machine that had levers, a crank and was 

able to lift an object. They have been 

selected to go to Gloucester in the Spring 

and take part in the Kônex County finals 

representing Bledington! 

ODD SOCKS DAY: To raise awareness of 

the National Anti-bullying campaign, pupils 

were invited to wear odd socks for the day. 

During Assembly, they were introduced to Andy and the Odd sock gang and 

thought about how everyone is unique.  Each pupil contributed to a school 

display called  ñEveryone is unique and different but together we are a 

masterpiece.ò 

The children raised Ã81.63p in support Children in Need, Bledington pupils 

and staff dressed head-to-toe in spots and ran a mile around the school field. 

Lizzie from the NSPCC (National Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to 

Children) visited school and held a KS1 and a KS2 Assembly. Lizzie talked to 

our pupils and showed some videos to help children understand and learn 

about keeping themselves safe. Y5 and 6 children participated in an 

interactive workshop.             Continued on page 9 
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BLEDINGTON SCHOOL ASSOCIATION  

ô100 CLUBõ WINNERS FOR NOVEMBER 

The following numbers win Ã5 each in Novemberôs draw: 

08  Ida Cox      43  Sam Bell      61  Barry Way     12  Stephen Tyack 

Congratulations to all the winners! 

Joining the 100 Club is a great way to support Bledington School. 

New members are always welcome.   For just Ã12 /year, you can win Ã5 

in our monthly draws and a big cash prize at the end of each term.  To join, 

please contact me on the number below or catch me at the school gates. 

The Ã100 December BIG Draw will take place at the School Nativity on 

18 December  You do not have to be present to win. 

 
Registered with: Cotswold District Council under Gambling Act 2005.  

Registration Number: 07/01271/GASSP  

Promoter: Annie Hammerstein, Harwood House, The Green, Bledington OX7 6XQ 

Tel: 01608 659819 

Continued from page 8 

Y6 pupils had an amazing visit to Gloucester Police station. This was part of 

our on-going e-safety curriculum in association with CEOPs. The pupils 

watched  Alter Ego theatre group perform CLICK ï a play which dealt with the 

concerns around young people using social media and the internet. 

An excited group of Juniors went to Sports Hall Athletics and enjoyed an 

afternoon of indoor athletics.   They participated in speed bounce, triple jump, 

high jump, long jump, javelin and ball throw culminating in a running relay 

event. Exhausting but great fun! 

Despite the rain and cold, Bledington have played two friendly matches 

against Bourton Primary and Stow Primary recently. Bourton won the first 

game 1-0 while Bledington won the second game 7-4.   

Mad Mark the crazy scientist (winner of The Queenôs Award and Dragonsô 

Den) is visiting Blue class to deliver a workshop based around Sound and 

Light. The pupils are really looking forward to this as they have been 

investigating this topic and have many questions to ask. 

Our cookery club have been practising their culinary skills and making a 

variety of delicious biscuits and sweets and mini Christmas cakes. 

Coming up we have all our traditional pre-Christmas excitement. This 

includes: Carol singing at Daylesford and at Langston Priory Nursing Home, a 

trip to Chipping Norton Pantomime,  Our Christmas Jumper Day and Lunch,  

our Nativity performance, Christmas parties and a Carol service in St 

Leonardôs Church, Wednesday 19 Dec (ALL parents/carers and villagers 

invited. Please be seated by 10am). 
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DECEMBER 2018 UPDATE 
FROM THE BLEDINGTON 
COMMUNITY SHOP GROUP 
Best news of the month! 

    We were thrilled to be notified 

that The Princeôs Countryside Fund 

has awarded us Ã5,000 toward the cost of fitting out the 

Bledington Community Shop.  This Fund was set up in 2010 by 

HRH The Prince of Wales to enhance the quality of rural life.  They 

were particularly impressed by how many people have offered to 

give their time and skills to this part of the work, in particular 

David Bowditch, for his offer to design the shop interior and help construct it. 

Get involved in Stocking the Shop 

What do you consider absolutely essential to find in our Shop?  Fresh 

vegetables ï Yes! Bakery goods ï Yes! ï but what? How expensive the wine? 

How many different varieties of bread flour? Which brands of biscuits? The 

decisions are many and varied.   

Donôt miss our Christmas Party on Wednesday 5 December in the Village 

Hall.  Enjoy mulled wine and mince pies while sharing your ideas for what 

should be stocked in the shop.  Come along with something you would 

consider an essential item ï all items will be donated to the North Cotswold 

Food Bank.  See our poster on page 7.   

Work continues on developing plans for the Shop interior 

The Shop Interior Working Group has continued throughout the month 

refining the interior layout and considering the initial offering in the Caf®.  

They met with the Building Working Group and together the layout was 

scrutinized in detail, looking at lighting, windows and flooring as well as such 

questions as how many tills will be required.  Some of the decisions will result 

in changes to the shop exterior, which will then be submitted for planning 

approval.  Aesthetics such as the concept of using distressed old tables in the 

caf®, which would add character, are also being evaluated.  

Final days before we know about EU LEADER 

We have been assured that our application to the EU LEADER programme 

will be decided on 28 November.  The Programme Manager visited the Shop 

site earlier this month to take photographs and prepare his presentation to 

the decision committee.  He was positive and complimentary about our 

fundraising, preparations and community involvement.  If we are awarded this 

grant it will take about 10 days to sign the various agreements involved.  

Then building our shop can finally begin.    

Ways to use the Bledington Community Shop number 16:  Buy postage for 

your Christmas parcels. 
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NOTTS 
Gabrielle Kubale, Lynne Rawstorne and Avril Collis. 

At our Christmas party this year we will be celebrating our second 

birthday!   When we first floated the idea after the demise of the village WI 

group we did not realise how successful it would be and we are glad that we 

continue to be well supported at our varied meetings and hope that the group 

can continue in its unstructured form well beyond 2019!  We also hope that 

more people will come along when there is a meeting which inspires them, on 

the understanding that there is never any obligation and although there is no 

official membership we do maintain an e-mail list of people interested in being 

kept informed of future meetings.  Please let us know if you would like to be 

added to this.   Over the past two years we have embraced books, various 

crafts, local history, yoga, food and drink  and much more - and we still have 

many ideas up our sleeve! 

Our Christmas meeting will be held on Thursday 13 December at 7.30 pm, 

kindly hosted by Uschi Higham at The Old Quarry.   If you need a lift please 

let us know and we will arrange this for you.   At the party we will be sampling 

several sparkling wines - supermarket buys which have been well reviewed - 

and some interesting non-alcoholic seasonal beverages.   We are asking you 

to bring along some interesting canapes, either home made or supermarket 

finds and we are particularly interested in some from the cheaper options - 

Lidle, Aldi, Morrisons etc. - any labour saving tips for Christmas entertaining 

are always welcome.   We are able, on this occasion, to keep the sub for the 

evening at our usual Ã3 and if you would like to come but are not able to 

provide canapes please do not worry - you will still be more than welcome! 

Whilst we pride ourselves on our relaxed approach we do need to know if 

you are intending to attend on 13 December - if only to ensure that we have 

plenty of fizz and sufficient glasses for everyone, and we would ask that you 

let us know by Monday 10th at the latest.  It will also be helpful to know what 

canapes you are planning to bring so that we can maintain a nice balance for 

tasting! 

There is no meeting planned in January but Avril Collis has organised a trip 

to the cinema in Witney to see a screening of La Traviata with Placido 

Domingo on 30th January, and we are grateful to her for this. 

We wish you all a very happy Christmas and look forward to seeing you at 

Notts in 2019.  notthewi@gmail.com 

PEBBLY HILL NURSERY 
Janet Simms 

Pebbly Hill Nursery will be open from 1 December 9.00am to 4.00pm daily, 

for Christmas trees, wreathes, table arrangements, potted arrangements, 

hyacinth and primrose bowls, ideal gifts, order early to avoid disappointment. 
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{ǳƴŘŀȅ мс 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ тΦллǇƳ  
ŀǘ 

¢ƘŜ YƛƴƎΩǎ IŜŀŘ  
twL½9{Σ w!CC[9 ϧ twL½9 Chw .9{¢ /IwL{¢a!{ W¦at9wΗΗ 

aŀȄƛƳǳƳ с ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǇŜǊ ǘŜŀƳΦ     ϻнΦрл ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ 

hǇǝƻƴŀƭ {ǳǇǇŜǊ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ   όtƭŜŀǎŜ ōƻƻƪ ǿƘŜƴ ǊŜǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǘŜŀƳύ 

¢ƻ wŜǎŜǊǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŜŀƳ ǇƭŀŎŜΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ¢ƘŜ YƛƴƎΩǎ IŜŀŘ  лмслу сруоср 

!ƭƭ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ ǘƻΤ {{b!t ό{ǳǇǇƻǊǘ CƻǊ {ƛŎƪ bŜǿōƻǊƴ ŀƴŘ ¢ƘŜƛǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎύ 

YƛƴƎƘŀƳ {ƛƴƎŜǊǎ  

Here we come  

a - carolling  

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ у 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ  тΦолǇƳ 
YƛƴƎƘŀƳ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ϻс    aŀƛƴ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅΥ  aŀƎƎƛŜΩǎ hȄŦƻǊŘ  

wŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎ !ǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 

/ƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ  
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǎƻƴƎǎ ϧ ƭƛƎƘǘ ƘŜŀǊǘŜŘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎǎ 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳΥ 

/ƘƻƛǊ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ϝ YƛƴƎƘŀƳ /ƻũŜŜ aƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ ϝ YƛƴƎƘŀƳ 

{ǘƻǊŜǎ ƻǊ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ [ƛƴŘŀ {ŀƭŜ  лмслу сруспт 
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±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ tǳō vǳƛȊ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ нл WŀƴǳŀǊȅ  тΦллǇƳ 

ŀǘ 
¢ƘŜ YƛƴƎΩǎ IŜŀŘ 

aŀȄƛƳǳƳ с ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǇŜǊ ǘŜŀƳΦ     ϻнΦрл ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ 

hǇǝƻƴŀƭ {ǳǇǇŜǊ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ   όtƭŜŀǎŜ ōƻƻƪ ǿƘŜƴ ǊŜǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŜŀƳύ 

¢ƻ wŜǎŜǊǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŜŀƳ ǇƭŀŎŜΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ¢ƘŜ YƛƴƎΩǎ IŜŀŘ  лмслу сруоср 

[ƻƻƪ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ 5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ 

BLEDINGTON LUNCH CLUB 
Sheila Truslove Tel: 658355 

The Lunch Club next meeting will be Christmas Lunch on Tuesday 11 

December at The Wychwood Golf Club at 12.30pm for 1.00pm.   

The January Lunch will be on Wednesday 16 January 2019 at The 

Kingôs Head at 12.30 for 1.00pm.   

Please book your lunch(es) with Sheila Truslove. 

BLEDINGTONCALENDAR.COM 
Avril Collis 

At the beginning of this year, as a trial, I produced a calendar website for 

NOTTS members which showed all village events and some local events of 

interest to villagers on a calendar page (bledingtoncalendar.com).   

Statistics show the site has had a significant number of views. I have 

therefore decided to continue the website.  

I would appreciate all those planning events in the village to let me know 

the details so I can publish them on the website as soon as possible.  

The website normally has details of other things to do in the area, 

festivals, concerts, classes, Farmerôs Markets etc.  

However while the new village website is being produced I have simplified 

the site to allow easy access to an on-line version of Bledington News. 

If you have information for the calendar you can click on the links on the 

website or contact me at or on: 

avrilcollis@hotmail.com      01608 659242         5 Old Forge Close 
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RURAL CINEMAS 
Flix in the Stix, Oddington Village Hall, Oddington, GL56 0UZ. 

Tickets at the door Ã3.  Just come along - no need to book.  Wine and soft 

drinks available.  Info at 01451 839817. 

ITôS A WONDERFUL LIFE.   TUESDAY 18 DECEMBER 7.00PM 
FOR 7.30PM With Mince Pies and Mulled Wine 

James Stewart stars as George Bailey who has so many problems he is 

thinking about ending it all - and it's Christmas! He ends up rescuing his 

guardian angel, Clarence - who then shows George what his town would have 

looked like if it hadn't been for all his good deeds over the years. 

MAMA MIA!  HERE WE GO AGAIN 
TUESDAY 15 JANUARY  7.00PM FOR 7.30PM 
Tanya and Rosie graduate leaving Donna free to embark on adventures 

through Europe.  Donna falls in love with Sam but he breaks her heart.  

Donnaôs daughter reunites Donnaôs friends on a Greek island. 

 

Churchill Village Hall, Church Road, Churchill, OX7 6NJ. 

Tickets at the door Ã5.  Info or book tickets at 01608 659903. 

FINDING YOUR FEET.  SATURDAY 8 DECEMBER 7.30PM 
A gem of a film starring Imelda Staunton, Timothy Spall, Joanna Lumley 

and Celia Imre.  Let down by her husband, Sandra (Celia Imre) rejuvenates 

her life in a dance troup.  A wonderful comedy, with razor sharp wit, joy and 

sadness.    

THE BOOK SHOP.  SATURDAY 12 JANUARY 7.30PM 
Adaptation of Penelope Fitzgeraldôs Booker novel.  A young widow sets up 

a book shop, in the 50ôs, in a Suffolk village, to the displeasure of many 

residents.  Starring  Emily Mortimer, Patricia Clarkson and Bill Nighy. 

 

Moreton-in-Marsh, St Davidôs Centre, GL56 0LT. 

MAMA MIA! HERE WE GO AGAIN  

FRIDAY 18 JANUARY 2.00PM FOR 2.30PM 

Tickets at the door Ã3.  Refreshments.  Info at 01608 654382. 

Synopsis as Oddington above. 

What happened to the thief who stole a Christmas calendar? 

He got 12 months 

 

What did Adam say on the day before Christmas? 

Itôs Christmas, Eve 
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THE ARTS SOCIETY COTSWOLDS  
Frances Sparkes 

12 December 2018 will see the next lecture of The Arts Society Cotswolds 

entitled ñThe Christmas Story in Medieval English Artò with Tim Porter. 

This lecture will explore the many fascinating re-interpretations of the 

Nativity to be seen in thousands of medieval churches as customs alter and 

doctrines evolve. Our lecturer will put these into context through English Art 

and offer us a thoughtful celebration of Christmas. 

On 9 January 2019 the lecture is called ñCover Design: 90 Years of 

Excellenceò with Toby Faber. 

Since its founding, Faber and Faber has become one of Londonôs most 

important literary publishing houses. Toby is the grandson of its founder and 

will pepper his talk with personal insight and anecdote while introducing us to 

the celebrated artists associated with the designs. He will trace the history 

through slides which demonstrate the extraordinary breadth and depth of the 

illustrations, covers and designs. 

Lectures begin at 11.00 at the Warwick Hall, Church Green, Burford OX18 

4RZ.  Non-members are welcome (suggested donation Ã10).  For more 

information see our website   www.theartssocietycotswolds.org.uk 

A VOLUNTEER VACANCY 
Jenny Beacham 

Sadly after 22 years as the Village Hall Treasurer, Sue Griffin has decided 

it is time for someone else to take over the reins.  

Sue has been an extremely efficient Treasurer and guided us through the 

fund raising for the roof as well as coping with the running of the Hall 

finances throughout her time on the committee. She will complete the 

accounts to 31 December 2018 ï the end of our financial year. We thank her. 

Sueôs replacement as Treasurer can be an ex officio appointment or they 

can be co-opted on to the committee and be Treasurer. That person would 

then come up for re-election when Sue would have done which would be in 

2020. In the event of an ex officio Treasurer the committee would then fill a 

casual vacancy.  

In the normal running of the Hall, there is monthly banking and organising 

payment of regular bills as well as preparation of the accounts. The Treasurer 

would also be asked to organise a float for fund raising events as well as the 

counting and banking of profits from those events.  

Please get in touch if you would like to volunteer. 
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A WHIST DRIVE IN 1937 ON THE VILLAGE GREEN 
The Editors 

In November we received two photographs of Bledington taken in 1937. 

Ruth Chambers 

was going through 

her late parents 

belongings and 

came across these 

images; she sent 

them to Christine 

Allen, our Parish 

Council Clerk.  

They show the 

Village Green as it 

was 80+ years 

ago; a Whist Drive 

had been 

arranged on the 

Green. 

You can see the undeveloped Village Hall, Chestnuts, and Gilberts 

Farmhouse with a small tree in the front garden; look at its size 80 years 

later! 


